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Scott Kinsey

From: Richard Gutmann 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 1:17 PM
To: Charles Parkin; CityAttorney; Christopher Koontz; Amy Harbin; Scott Kinsey; PlanningCommissioners; 

Subject: Postpone Planning Commission Meeting

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 

To whom it may concern, 
 
I would ask that tonight's Planning Commission meeting on the 712 W. 
Baker Street project be postponed until the legality of Mayor Garcia's 
letter in support of the project can be clarified. 
 
Also, I do not think it is legal to approve this project before the cleanup of 
the polluted site has been signed off on by the Los Angeles Regional 
Water Quality Control Board.  Cleanup efforts have been going on for 
three decades and the job is still not finished.  It makes no sense to 
approve a project when there is no telling how long, if ever, it will take to 
make the site inhabitable. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Richard Gutmann 

 
Long Beach, CA 90806-1117 
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Scott Kinsey

From: Renee Lawler 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 1:51 PM
To: PlanningCommissioners; Scott Kinsey; Amy Harbin; Christopher Koontz; Cc:;  

 

Cc:  

Subject: Planning Commission Agenda - Item 2 Sept. 1, 2022 Agenda  712 Baker St. FEIR
Attachments: Horse Overlay District Municipal Code Chapter 21.38 and Planning commission Horse Overlay 

Ordinance letter 08 30 1977.pdf; Chris Koontz Horse Overlay Zones LUE 12 06 19.pdf; 
1977EIREquestrianZoneMapSanFranciscoAve.pdf; City Council Meeting 08 30 1977 Horse Overlay 
Ordinance NO C3600 discussion and vote.pdf

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 

Dear Commissioners and Decision-Makers: 
  
I respectfully ask you stand by and adhere to your predecessors’ zoning decisions, and not approve 
this FEIR, Zoning Change, Site Plan Review, Tract Map, Development Agreement, and Street 
Vacations of Baker St. and Wardlow Rd. right of way. 
 
This site carries a Horse Overlay zoning created to protect and preserve a specific community, the 
equestrians dating to the Spanish and rancho periods, who have cultural significance. 
Tongva tribal representation and cultural preservation is also of a high level of importance and should 
be a consideration at this location as well. 
 
The Horse Overlay has additional requirements, which supersede any “underlying zoning” requiring 
added low density to provide sufficient space for the health, safety and survival of the horse 
community in the region. 
 
When a Horse Overlay Zone is residential, R-1, for instance - the lot sizes must be at least 8000 s.f., 
and the livable housing built only on the front 50% of the lot, 25-100’ set-backs from the house to the 
horse barn or corral at the back of any lot, and private trail easements to the main regional trail, along 
the base of the LA River. This proposal does not meet that minimum lot size, set back and trail 
easement criteria!  
 
Furthermore, the proposed Wardlow right of way ingress/egress will remove one of the current trail 
easements that runs parallel along Wardlow from the site to the Regional Trail and will create 
substantial traffic hazards. That easement provides connectivity from this horse zone to the regional LA 
River trail and to other horse communities to the south and north. 
 
The 6 zones were established in 1977 - most along the LA River Bridle and Hiking trail, which has been 
in continuous use by horses since the 1700s. This adjacent regional trail is the linear “mobility corridor” 
providing connectivity between the Horse overlay zones and the equestrian communities to the north and 
south. To develop any Horse zone into high density that does not provide sufficient lot sizes and open 
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space connections to allow for equestrian use now or in the future, is the same as removing that 
zoning. The result will be furthering the demise of a minority group with cultural significance and doing 
so in a manner of social inequity and injustice. 
 
The proposed plan does not meet the low density and open space Horse Overlay requirements for 
residential or commercial equestrian activities as provided for in 1977. That decision came after full 
EIR review, which clearly identified the need to protect and preserve the equestrian community for 
their historic and cultural contributions to the growth of California and its economy. The Horse overlay 
and 6 zones were created in order to do just that - protect a lifestyle and living history; and it received 
full approval by the Planning Commission and unanimous approval by City Council as well. 
 
Both Planning Commission and City Council had the foresight to protect our living history through the 
Horse Overlay in 1977, and again in the LUE/General Plan stating in 2019 the “Wrigley Heights 
Equestrian Zone will remain”. 
 
As a board member of Riverpark Coalition, I agree with the comments made by our attorneys, 
Chatten-Brown, Carstens & Mineer and ask that you not approve this FEIR, Zoning Change, Site 
Plan Review, Tract Map, Development Agreement, and Street Vacations of Baker St. and Wardlow 
Rd. right of way. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Renee Lawler 
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Scott Kinsey

From:
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 12:47 PM
To: Charles Parkin; CityAttorney; Christopher Koontz; Amy Harbin; Scott Kinsey; PlanningCommissioners; 

Subject: Mayor violates law

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 
To Whom It May Concern:  
 
In the staff report for today's Planning Commission hearing for 712 Baker St. Project, there is letter of support from Mayor 
Garcia.  It is my understanding that neither the Council nor the Mayor can comment on issues before the Planning 
Commission, as these will be coming to them for a vote. 
 
It would appear that today's hearing should be postponed until this matter is clarified, along with other possible violations, 
such as no Story Poles for the 3 story height increase and an illegal requirement for name and address in order to make 
public comment. 
 
I would appreciate a prompt response to these violations. 
 
Ann Cantrell 
 
 



From:
To: Charles Parkin; CityAttorney; Christopher Koontz; Amy Harbin; Scott Kinsey; PlanningCommissioners;

Subject: Mayor violates law
Date: Thursday, September 01, 2022 1:13:50 PM

-EXTERNAL-

To Whom It May Concern:

I have been informed that the mayor has tendered a letter of support for the 712 Baker St. project, which is NOT
LEGAL. Neither he nor council can comment on issues before the Planning Commission, as the subjects of
commission meetings are later tendered to council for their approval or denial (of course the latter never happens).

Today’s hearing MUST be postponed until this matter is clarified, along with other possible violations for the
project. Your defiance of this issue will force me too start a petition to recall every last one of you. Starting with
Robert Garcia, whose dictatorial rule of this city has made it nearly unlivable.

Anne Proffit

90802

mailto:PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov
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Scott Kinsey

From: R.M. Holman 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 12:32 PM
To: CityAttorney; Christopher Koontz
Cc: Amy Harbin; anngadfly@aol.com; PlanningCommissioners; Scott Kinsey;  

CityClerk;  
 Heather Flores; 

Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 

Mr Koontz, 
 

I support Mr Ovalle's comments and stand with him against this unacceptable behavior by the 
City. 
 

The information for the registration is marked as "Required" on this survey, one cannot complete 
it and submit it without providing the information, therefore it is grossly illegal and clearly 
demonstrates that the City of Long Beach is in violation of state law, and based on your 
comments, apparently nobody even knows what or how it is being asked for.  
 

I demand that the meeting be postponed and then rescheduled once this issue has been resolved 
to the satisfaction of all taxpayers involved. 
 

I have included the city attorney on this message in the hope that they too will recognize this 
failure of democracy and assist leadership in correcting this properly. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

Roger Martin Holman 
 

 
 
 
 
 
On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 11:56 AM Carlos Ovalle  > wrote: 
Mr. Koontz, 
 
You're incorrect. The Planning Commission page specifically states,  

"If you plan to attend virtually and wish to speak on an item, please fill out the virtual speaker card." 
It does not state that it is voluntary as required by law. Furthermore the link to the Virtual Speaker Card Form results in 
the attached form that clearly requires those items specifically prohibited by California law such as name, address, and 
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whether one is for or against the agenda item. It is impossible to submit the form without any of the required 
information completed. 
 
My requests stand. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carlos Ovalle 
 
On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 11:45 AM Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

Mr. Ovalle, 

  

The city requests but does not require that information. Please submit what you are comfortable submitting, only 
your name and item # are required. 

  

Thank you, 

  

  

Christopher Koontz, AICP 

Acting Director 

  

Development Services  

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Floor | Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office: 562.570.6288 | Fax: 562.570.6068 

  

 

         

  

Once your permit application has been processed/approved, you may schedule a building inspection by 
using the link below. For applications requiring plan check, project status may be viewed online using the 
appropriate link below. Please visit our website to view current processing times.  
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From: Carlos Ovalle  >  
Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2022 11:39 AM 
To: Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> 
Cc:  ; PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey 
<Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov>;

 
 

Heather Flores <Heather.Flores@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 

  

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

  

Good morning Amy, Planning Commissioners, et al 

  

I am interested in attending via zoom and speaking on the Baker Street project. The Planning Commission page asks 
me to submit a speaker card in order to speak on the item. The speaker card requires me to include identifying 
information such as name, address, and whether I am in favor or in opposition to the item. 

  

Because this is a public meeting by a public entity it is subject to the Brown Act, the Planning Commission is in 
violation of the Brown Act. I am hereby exercising my right to not provide the information requested. I request that 
the Planning Commission cease and desist the practice of requiring identifying information as a prerequisite to virtual 
or in‐person attendance. Furthermore I request that the Planning Commission delete all requests to speak that are in 
violation of the Brown Act or amend the requests and forms to be in compliance with California law. 
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Sincerely, 

  

Carlos Ovalle 

 

  

If you plan to attend virtually and wish to speak on an item, please fill out the virtual speaker card. 

Virtual Speaker Card Form 

The  

  

On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 10:14 AM Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

Good morning, 

  

Below it’s mentioned that you agree with the comments made by your attorneys Chatten-Brown, 
Carstens & Mineer.  We have looked and do not have these comments.  Can you please forward 
over? 

  

Thank you, 

Amy 
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Amy L. Harbin, AICP 

Planner 

  

Long Beach Development Services | Planning 

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Fl.  |  Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office:  562.570.6872  

 

    

  

  

From:  >  
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 9:48 AM 
To: PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey <Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; 
Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov> 
Cc:   

 
 

Subject: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 

  

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

  

To:  Planning Commissioners and Development Services 

Re:  Item 2 Sept. 1, 2022 Agenda  712 Baker St. FEIR 

  

Dear Decision Makers:  
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As a board member of Riverpark Coalition, I agree with the comments made by our attorneys, 
Chatten-Brown, Carstens & Mineer.  I would like to elaborate on some of the reasons I believe you 
should not approve this FEIR, Zoning Change, Site Plan Review, Tract Map, Development 
Agreement, and Street Vacations of Baker St. and Wardlow Rd. right of way. 

  

1. The City did not address the Parks, Recreation and Marine Strategic Plan for 2022-2032, 
the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative of June 2020, nor the recently adopted 
Climate Action Plan when considering this EIR and Zoning change. 

  

On January 18, 2022, the following was part of the Parks & Rec Strategic Plan adopted by council: 

  

"The City of Long Beach released the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative [RERI], an evolving report 
that was unanimously adopted by Long Beach City Council on June 23, 2020. The Racial Equity and 
Reconciliation Initiative identifies Equity Goals and Strategies that address issues of systemic racial 
inequality based on community feedback , national best practices, existing City data, and City Council 
priorities. The four key goals for the City are: GOAL 1 End systemic racism in Long Beach, in all local 
government and partner agencies, through internal transformation. GOAL 2 Design and invest in community 
safety and violence prevention. GOAL 3 Redesign police approach to community safety. GOAL 4 Improve 
health and wellness in the City by eliminating social and economic disparities in the communities 
most impacted by racism. 

  

PARK EQUITY Numbers of acres per thousand people 

Up to 1.5  Light blue                  1.6-2.52.6-5.0  Medium blue      5.1-16.3 (max) Dark 

blue  
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Death at Age 79.7-82.7 Lightest                     76.4-77.9 74.2-76.4  Medium                                  74.2 or younger 
Darkest 

  

Parks, beaches, and open space are a vital part of any thriving community, and the City of Long Beach has 
made a commitment to work towards achieving health equity across all zip codes. Although our parks are 
static pillars in the neighborhoods they are in, the PRM Department has the ability to be nimble and adapt to 
changing demographics and community needs. We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with 
other civic institutions, affordable housing developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will 
expand our ability to serve Long Beach residents,  

We can all agree that our neighborhood should not determine our life expectancy —everyone deserves 
a safe, clean place to live.  

We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with other civic institutions, affordable housing 
developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will expand our ability to serve Long Beach 
residents. " 

  

2.  This project should also reflect the goals of the recent Climate Action Plan and include 
requirements for solar energy, electric heating and appliances, irrigating with recycled 
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water, planting more trees, no artificial turf, reducing density, thereby reducing vehicle 
trips, energy consumption, water usage and greenhouse gases. 

  

3.  There was no effort by the City to find grant funds with which to purchase this site as 
park/open space, even though it was included as parkland in many plans for the LA 
River.  (Please see letters from Congressman Lowenthal, Senator Rendon and 
Assemblymember O'Donnell in the staff report.) 

  

4.  In addition to the many inadequacies of the EIR, I urge you to deny the Zoning Change 
from Commercial/ Storage to R-15, allowing 15 dwelling units per acre.  (In 2015, the 
Riverwalk/dale project received a new zoning designation of RP-13, specifying a maximum 
density of 13 DU/ac.  Prior to this, there was a limit of 8 dwelling units per acre in most of 
residential Long Beach.) 

In addition, this project has 3 story buildings which were removed from the 
Riverwalk project as 3 stories were incompatible with the neighborhood.   

  

Thank you for your consideration. 

Ann Cantrell 
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Scott Kinsey

From: Carlos Ovalle 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 11:56 AM
To: Christopher Koontz
Cc: Amy Harbin; ; PlanningCommissioners; Scott Kinsey; ; 

 
 Heather Flores

Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda
Attachments: Screen Shot 2022-09-01 at 11.53.10 AM.png

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 
Mr. Koontz, 
 
You're incorrect. The Planning Commission page specifically states,  

"If you plan to attend virtually and wish to speak on an item, please fill out the virtual speaker card." 
It does not state that it is voluntary as required by law. Furthermore the link to the Virtual Speaker Card Form results in 
the attached form that clearly requires those items specifically prohibited by California law such as name, address, and 
whether one is for or against the agenda item. It is impossible to submit the form without any of the required 
information completed. 
 
My requests stand. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carlos Ovalle 
 
On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 11:45 AM Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

Mr. Ovalle, 

  

The city requests but does not require that information. Please submit what you are comfortable submitting, only your 
name and item # are required. 

  

Thank you, 

  

  

Christopher Koontz, AICP 

Acting Director 
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Development Services  

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Floor | Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office: 562.570.6288 | Fax: 562.570.6068 

  

 

         

  

Once your permit application has been processed/approved, you may schedule a building inspection by 
using the link below. For applications requiring plan check, project status may be viewed online using the 
appropriate link below. Please visit our website to view current processing times.  

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

From: Carlos Ovalle    
Sent: Thursday, September 1, 2022 11:39 AM 
To: Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> 
Cc:  PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey 
<Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov>;  

 
 

Heather Flores <Heather.Flores@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 
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‐EXTERNAL‐ 

  

Good morning Amy, Planning Commissioners, et al 

  

I am interested in attending via zoom and speaking on the Baker Street project. The Planning Commission page asks me 
to submit a speaker card in order to speak on the item. The speaker card requires me to include identifying information 
such as name, address, and whether I am in favor or in opposition to the item. 

  

Because this is a public meeting by a public entity it is subject to the Brown Act, the Planning Commission is in violation 
of the Brown Act. I am hereby exercising my right to not provide the information requested. I request that the Planning 
Commission cease and desist the practice of requiring identifying information as a prerequisite to virtual or in‐person 
attendance. Furthermore I request that the Planning Commission delete all requests to speak that are in violation of 
the Brown Act or amend the requests and forms to be in compliance with California law. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Carlos Ovalle 

 

  

If you plan to attend virtually and wish to speak on an item, please fill out the virtual speaker card. 
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Virtual Speaker Card Form 

The  

  

On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 10:14 AM Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

Good morning, 

  

Below it’s mentioned that you agree with the comments made by your attorneys Chatten-Brown, 
Carstens & Mineer.  We have looked and do not have these comments.  Can you please forward 
over? 

  

Thank you, 

Amy 

  

Amy L. Harbin, AICP 

Planner 

  

Long Beach Development Services | Planning 

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Fl.  |  Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office:  562.570.6872  

 

    

  

  

From:    
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 9:48 AM 
To: PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey <Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; 
Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov> 
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Cc:  

 
Subject: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 

  

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

  

To:  Planning Commissioners and Development Services 

Re:  Item 2 Sept. 1, 2022 Agenda  712 Baker St. FEIR 

  

Dear Decision Makers:  

  

As a board member of Riverpark Coalition, I agree with the comments made by our attorneys, 
Chatten-Brown, Carstens & Mineer.  I would like to elaborate on some of the reasons I believe you 
should not approve this FEIR, Zoning Change, Site Plan Review, Tract Map, Development 
Agreement, and Street Vacations of Baker St. and Wardlow Rd. right of way. 

  

1. The City did not address the Parks, Recreation and Marine Strategic Plan for 2022-2032, 
the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative of June 2020, nor the recently adopted Climate 
Action Plan when considering this EIR and Zoning change. 

  

On January 18, 2022, the following was part of the Parks & Rec Strategic Plan adopted by council: 

  

"The City of Long Beach released the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative [RERI], an evolving report 
that was unanimously adopted by Long Beach City Council on June 23, 2020. The Racial Equity and 
Reconciliation Initiative identifies Equity Goals and Strategies that address issues of systemic racial 
inequality based on community feedback , national best practices, existing City data, and City Council 
priorities. The four key goals for the City are: GOAL 1 End systemic racism in Long Beach, in all local 
government and partner agencies, through internal transformation. GOAL 2 Design and invest in community 
safety and violence prevention. GOAL 3 Redesign police approach to community safety. GOAL 4 Improve 
health and wellness in the City by eliminating social and economic disparities in the communities 
most impacted by racism. 

  

PARK EQUITY Numbers of acres per thousand people 
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Up to 1.5  Light blue                  1.6-2.52.6-5.0  Medium blue      5.1-16.3 (max) Dark 

blue  

  

 

Death at Age 79.7-82.7 Lightest                     76.4-77.9 74.2-76.4  Medium                                  74.2 or younger 
Darkest 
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Parks, beaches, and open space are a vital part of any thriving community, and the City of Long Beach has 
made a commitment to work towards achieving health equity across all zip codes. Although our parks are 
static pillars in the neighborhoods they are in, the PRM Department has the ability to be nimble and adapt to 
changing demographics and community needs. We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with other 
civic institutions, affordable housing developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will expand our 
ability to serve Long Beach residents,  

We can all agree that our neighborhood should not determine our life expectancy —everyone deserves 
a safe, clean place to live.  

We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with other civic institutions, affordable housing 
developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will expand our ability to serve Long Beach 
residents. " 

  

2.  This project should also reflect the goals of the recent Climate Action Plan and include 
requirements for solar energy, electric heating and appliances, irrigating with recycled 
water, planting more trees, no artificial turf, reducing density, thereby reducing vehicle trips, 
energy consumption, water usage and greenhouse gases. 

  

3.  There was no effort by the City to find grant funds with which to purchase this site as 
park/open space, even though it was included as parkland in many plans for the LA 
River.  (Please see letters from Congressman Lowenthal, Senator Rendon and 
Assemblymember O'Donnell in the staff report.) 

  

4.  In addition to the many inadequacies of the EIR, I urge you to deny the Zoning Change 
from Commercial/ Storage to R-15, allowing 15 dwelling units per acre.  (In 2015, the 
Riverwalk/dale project received a new zoning designation of RP-13, specifying a maximum 
density of 13 DU/ac.  Prior to this, there was a limit of 8 dwelling units per acre in most of 
residential Long Beach.) 

In addition, this project has 3 story buildings which were removed from the 
Riverwalk project as 3 stories were incompatible with the neighborhood.   

  

Thank you for your consideration. 

Ann Cantrell 

  

  



8
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Scott Kinsey

From: Carlos Ovalle 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 2:41 PM
To: Amy Harbin
Cc: ; PlanningCommissioners; Scott Kinsey; Christopher Koontz;  

 
Heather Flores;  

; Dawn McIntosh; Alexis Oropeza
Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 
Amy, 
 
Thank you, yet the illegal requirement has been there for a month, and there was no public notification that it was 
removed, and it was only transmitted to a few of us a couple of hours before the hearing. 
 
Please postpone the hearing. 
 
Carlos Ovalle 
 
On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 2:36 PM Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> wrote: 

Good afternoon, 

  

The requirement for a virtual speaker card has been removed from the Planning Commission 
website. 

  

Please see the link to the webpage https://www.longbeach.gov/lbds/planning/commission/ 

  

I have also included a screen shot below: 
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Thank you, 

Amy 

  

Amy L. Harbin, AICP 

Planner 

  

Long Beach Development Services | Planning 

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Fl.  |  Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office:  562.570.6872  

 

    

  

  

From: Carlos Ovalle  >  
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 11:39 AM 
To: Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> 
Cc:   PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey 
<Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov>;  

 
 

Heather Flores <Heather.Flores@longbeach.gov> 
Subject: Re: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 

  

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

  

Good morning Amy, Planning Commissioners, et al 
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I am interested in attending via zoom and speaking on the Baker Street project. The Planning Commission page asks me 
to submit a speaker card in order to speak on the item. The speaker card requires me to include identifying information 
such as name, address, and whether I am in favor or in opposition to the item. 

  

Because this is a public meeting by a public entity it is subject to the Brown Act, the Planning Commission is in violation 
of the Brown Act. I am hereby exercising my right to not provide the information requested. I request that the Planning 
Commission cease and desist the practice of requiring identifying information as a prerequisite to virtual or in‐person 
attendance. Furthermore I request that the Planning Commission delete all requests to speak that are in violation of 
the Brown Act or amend the requests and forms to be in compliance with California law. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Carlos Ovalle 

 

  

If you plan to attend virtually and wish to speak on an item, please fill out the virtual speaker card. 

Virtual Speaker Card Form 

The  

  

On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 10:14 AM Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov> wrote: 
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Good morning, 

  

Below it’s mentioned that you agree with the comments made by your attorneys Chatten-Brown, 
Carstens & Mineer.  We have looked and do not have these comments.  Can you please forward 
over? 

  

Thank you, 

Amy 

  

Amy L. Harbin, AICP 

Planner 

  

Long Beach Development Services | Planning 

411 W. Ocean Blvd., 3rd Fl.  |  Long Beach, CA 90802 

Office:  562.570.6872  

 

    

  

  

From:  >  
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 9:48 AM 
To: PlanningCommissioners <PlanningCommissioners@longbeach.gov>; Scott Kinsey <Scott.Kinsey@longbeach.gov>; 
Amy Harbin <Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov>; Christopher Koontz <Christopher.Koontz@longbeach.gov> 
Cc:  

 
Subject: Planning Commission 9/1/22 Agenda 

  

‐EXTERNAL‐ 
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To:  Planning Commissioners and Development Services 

Re:  Item 2 Sept. 1, 2022 Agenda  712 Baker St. FEIR 

  

Dear Decision Makers:  

  

As a board member of Riverpark Coalition, I agree with the comments made by our attorneys, 
Chatten-Brown, Carstens & Mineer.  I would like to elaborate on some of the reasons I believe you 
should not approve this FEIR, Zoning Change, Site Plan Review, Tract Map, Development 
Agreement, and Street Vacations of Baker St. and Wardlow Rd. right of way. 

  

1. The City did not address the Parks, Recreation and Marine Strategic Plan for 2022-2032, 
the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative of June 2020, nor the recently adopted Climate 
Action Plan when considering this EIR and Zoning change. 

  

On January 18, 2022, the following was part of the Parks & Rec Strategic Plan adopted by council: 

  

"The City of Long Beach released the Racial Equity and Reconciliation Initiative [RERI], an evolving report 
that was unanimously adopted by Long Beach City Council on June 23, 2020. The Racial Equity and 
Reconciliation Initiative identifies Equity Goals and Strategies that address issues of systemic racial 
inequality based on community feedback , national best practices, existing City data, and City Council 
priorities. The four key goals for the City are: GOAL 1 End systemic racism in Long Beach, in all local 
government and partner agencies, through internal transformation. GOAL 2 Design and invest in community 
safety and violence prevention. GOAL 3 Redesign police approach to community safety. GOAL 4 Improve 
health and wellness in the City by eliminating social and economic disparities in the communities 
most impacted by racism. 

  

PARK EQUITY Numbers of acres per thousand people 
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Up to 1.5  Light blue                  1.6-2.52.6-5.0  Medium blue      5.1-16.3 (max) Dark 

blue  

  

 

Death at Age 79.7-82.7 Lightest                     76.4-77.9 74.2-76.4  Medium                                  74.2 or younger 
Darkest 
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Parks, beaches, and open space are a vital part of any thriving community, and the City of Long Beach has 
made a commitment to work towards achieving health equity across all zip codes. Although our parks are 
static pillars in the neighborhoods they are in, the PRM Department has the ability to be nimble and adapt to 
changing demographics and community needs. We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with other 
civic institutions, affordable housing developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will expand our 
ability to serve Long Beach residents,  

We can all agree that our neighborhood should not determine our life expectancy —everyone deserves 
a safe, clean place to live.  

We are actively looking for opportunities to partner with other civic institutions, affordable housing 
developers, nonprofit organizations, or other groups that will expand our ability to serve Long Beach 
residents. " 

  

2.  This project should also reflect the goals of the recent Climate Action Plan and include 
requirements for solar energy, electric heating and appliances, irrigating with recycled 
water, planting more trees, no artificial turf, reducing density, thereby reducing vehicle trips, 
energy consumption, water usage and greenhouse gases. 

  

3.  There was no effort by the City to find grant funds with which to purchase this site as 
park/open space, even though it was included as parkland in many plans for the LA 
River.  (Please see letters from Congressman Lowenthal, Senator Rendon and 
Assemblymember O'Donnell in the staff report.) 

  

4.  In addition to the many inadequacies of the EIR, I urge you to deny the Zoning Change 
from Commercial/ Storage to R-15, allowing 15 dwelling units per acre.  (In 2015, the 
Riverwalk/dale project received a new zoning designation of RP-13, specifying a maximum 
density of 13 DU/ac.  Prior to this, there was a limit of 8 dwelling units per acre in most of 
residential Long Beach.) 

In addition, this project has 3 story buildings which were removed from the 
Riverwalk project as 3 stories were incompatible with the neighborhood.   

  

Thank you for your consideration. 

Ann Cantrell 
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Scott Kinsey

From: Carlos Ovalle 
Sent: Thursday, September 01, 2022 1:53 PM
To: Ann Cantrell
Cc: Charles Parkin; CityAttorney; Christopher Koontz; Amy Harbin; Scott Kinsey; PlanningCommissioners; 

 

Subject: Re: Mayor violates law
Attachments: Screen Shot 2022-09-01 at 1.46.13 PM.png; Screen Shot 2022-09-01 at 1.36.27 PM.png

‐EXTERNAL‐ 

 
All, 
 
Adding to what Ann Cantrell wrote, I would like to add that not only is the mayor's letter inappropriate, it is possibly 
illegal, as there is clearly a conflict of interest and a violation of the City's ethics guidelines. 
 
Mayor Garcia, as well as some councilmembers, have received substantial campaign contributions from the developer, 
Integral Communities, LLC while their project is under consideration. Mayor Garcia's campaign donors include primarily 
real estate developers but also include other industries directly and indirectly linked to increased for‐profit market 
luxury housing developments, such as the gated community now under consideration, and therefore must retract his 
deceptive letter of support. 
 
I further request a postponement of the hearing to allow further investigation into other conflicts of interest, including 
members of the Planning Commission, city staff, and councilmembers. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Carlos Ovalle 
 
 
On Thu, Sep 1, 2022 at 12:46 PM  > wrote: 
To Whom It May Concern:  
 
In the staff report for today's Planning Commission hearing for 712 Baker St. Project, there is letter of support from 
Mayor Garcia.  It is my understanding that neither the Council nor the Mayor can comment on issues before the Planning 
Commission, as these will be coming to them for a vote. 
 
It would appear that today's hearing should be postponed until this matter is clarified, along with other possible violations, 
such as no Story Poles for the 3 story height increase and an illegal requirement for name and address in order to make 
public comment. 
 
I would appreciate a prompt response to these violations. 
 
Ann Cantrell 
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